
  

Newsletter for King’s Thorn,  
The Birches & Aconbury 

A newsletter for the villages of King’s Thorn, Little Birch, Much Birch & Aconbury.   

October 2016.  First published 1977. 

Please send copy for the November Newsletter to 

editorial@birchesnews.org.uk  or written contributions to John 

Bryant at Bramley Bungalow, Aconbury Close, King's Thorn. 

—by 18th October please. 

Diary Dates 

 

October 
 
7th WI Quiz MBCH 
11th Whist Drive LBVH 
13th History Talk LBVH 
18th Much Birch WI MBCH 
21st Illustrated Talk MBCH 
26th Gardening Club meeting LBVH 
28th Village Market MBCH 
 
November 
12th Pudding and Drinks LBVH 
25th Village Market MBCH 
 
December 
16th Village Market MBCH 

Church Services in October 2016 

 

Sun 2nd.        4pm         LBirch  Harvest Thanksgiving  

Sun 9th         11am        LBirch  Morning Worship 

Sun 16th.     9.15am    MBirch  CW Communion 

                     11am        LBirch   BCP Communion 

Sun 23rd.    09.15am  MBirch   Morning Worship 

                     11am        Llanwarne CW Communion 

Sun 30th      10.30am  Benefice Service LBirch  

HHCT Cycle Ride 

Many thanks to all those who so generously 

sponsored Cathy and John Sadler on the Hereford 

Historic Churches Trust’s annual `Ride and Stride’ 

bike ride on Saturday September 10th.At times the 45

-mile journey was hard-going in the misty rain, but it 

was great fun and we managed to visit 14 country 

churches in 10 hours. Once sponsorship funds have 

been collected, we will have made £609, which will 

be equally-divided between HHCT and Little Birch 

Church.  

Appeal 
My uncle - Peter Noble, managed Warren Farm for 
Charles Clore and I wondered if anyone has a forwarding 
address for him - he would be 84 now. 
Nick Potter 
Director - MSc International Business (Singapore) 
Senior Lecturer in Strategic Management 
The Business School  University of Birmingham 
University House  Edgbaston Park Road 
Edgbaston  Birmingham  B15 2TT  
  
Tel: 0121 414 3455 
Home: 01952 541544 
Mobile: 07968 780262 
Skype: nick.potter6 
http://www.birmingham.ac.uk/schools/business/staff/
profile.aspx?ReferenceId=5369&Name=nick-potter  
https://www.facebook.com/nick.potter.1276   

http://www.birmingham.ac.uk/schools/business/staff/profile.aspx?ReferenceId=5369&Name=nick-potter
http://www.birmingham.ac.uk/schools/business/staff/profile.aspx?ReferenceId=5369&Name=nick-potter
https://www.facebook.com/nick.potter.1276
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 LOCAL NEWS 

A very warm welcome is given to Mr. Ben 
Preston who recently moved into King's Thorn and we 
trust he will be happy in his new home. 

******************************************** 

Congratulations go to Heather Wathen and Wayne on 
the birth of a son, William, a brother for Chloe, Ella 
and Fleur and proud grandparents, Rose and Des 
Wathen. 

******************************************** 

Congratulations also go to Cathy Sadler and her son, 
John, who cycled around 14 Churches for the 
Hereford Historic Churches Trust raising £609 which 
will be equally divided between the Trust and Little 
Birch Church. Well Done Cathy and John, 41 miles in 
the day must have been quite exhausting especially in 
the hilly country in the County! 

******************************************** 

Two babies have been baptised recently in Little Birch 
Church, Franklyn George Powell, son of Katie and 
Matt Powell and grandson of Linda and Steve Turner 
and Bobby Gillespie- Fernyhough,  youngest son of 
Carla and John, and grandson of Karen and Jim 
Gillespie of Lower House Farm. 

******************************************** 

A number in our community have been in hospital or 
have received treatment recently and we send to 
them our best wishes for a speedy recovery. 

******************************************** 

LITTLE BIRCH CHURCH PCC has arranged a Harvest 
Supper for Sat. 16th October in Little Birch Village Hall 
at 7.30pm. Tickets are £6 for 2 courses available from 
Steve Turner, James Gould, John Caton or John 
Bryant. Please bring your own cutlery, plate and 
pudding dish. 

******************************************** 

The Harvest Thanksgiving Service takes place on 
Sunday 2nd Oct at 4pm.    
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Meetings, Fundraising and Activities 

Much Birch WI 

Much Birch WI holds meetings on the third Tuesday of 
each month, at 7.30pm in Much Birch Community Hall. 

The October meeting will be held on Tuesday, 18th when 
the speaker will be Steve Sully , who will be telling us about 
Street Pastors. 

Visitors and potential new members are welcome.   

Please contact Gillian, 01981 540080 or Caroline, 01981 
540422 for more details. 

 

Much Birch Village Market 

Much Birch Village Market takes place on the 4th 
Friday of each month in Much Birch Community Hall 
between 2.30pm and 4.30pm. 

The market dates for the rest of the year are:- 

October   Friday 28th  

November   Friday 25th 

December   Friday 16th.  

Stalls include award winning suppliers Moor Meals, 
who bring meat, ready meals and pies: Llandinabo 
Farm, with meat, cheese, cooked ham etc.: Mr. G’s 
award winning preserves: a Fair trade stall: Honey:  

Craft stalls include silver jewellery and embroidered 
cards and gifts (orders for special cards can be taken). 

Mark Goddard has worked hard to find new suppliers 
so let us support him in this local event. 

If you would like to find out more please contact Mark 
on 01432 278026 

EMMA BRADBURY EQUINE 
Mobile horse clipping services 
Horse sitting / Holiday Cover 

Or just an extra pair of hands! 

25 years experience with horses 
Fantastic references available 

 

01981 541385  :  07725 536648 
01981 541385  :  07970 346460 

 

 

 

HOLLYBUSH HIRE 

Vintage Tea Set Hire 
 

Woodfield, Hollybush Lane, Much Birch, HR2 8HX 

07989 854593 / 01981 541109 

emmadeer@hotmail.co.uk 
 

Tea Cups, Saucers & Tea Plates 

Sandwich / Cake Plates 

Teapots, Sugar Bowls & Milk Jugs 

Cake Stands 

Lanterns, Mirrors 

mailto:emmadeer@hotmail.co.uk
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King's Thorn and Little Birch Gardening Club 

On Wed. Oct. 26th., we welcome Mr. Bill Laws,  who 
will speak on 'Painters Gardens- from Monet to 
Matisse. 

On Wed. Nov. 30th we welcome back Roger 
Umpleby for an illustrated talk on 'A plant lovers 
view of New Zealand' 

On Wed. 14th Dec. Our annual winter social. 

Further details from John Bryant  01981 540316. 

Much Birch Community Hall 100 Club 

The September draw took place on 11th September 

2016 in Much Birch Community Hall at 10.30am and 

the results were as follows: 

1st prize – No 69 Mr & Mrs. R. Porter Much Birch 

2nd prize - No 60 Mrs B. Wilson Little Dewchruch  

3rd prize – No.95 Mrs J. Hardy  Sellack 

The next draw will take place on 9th October 2016 in 

Much Birch Community Hall after the 11 am Harvest 

Festival Service. 

John Jones 

Promoter 

News from St Marys Church  Little Birch  

Hello everybody and I hope this email finds you 

well. I thought I would let you know of what's going 

on in Little Birch Church. 

Firstly, we are pleased to be gradually forming a 

fundraising committee, which is designed to give 

people who may not necessarily attend church on a 

regular basis put forward their ideas on how best 

we can move forward and raise the funds needed 

to keep the church open for future generations. You 

may have noticed that at the Summer Fete, for the 

first time, we had a "bear hunt", which was one 

such idea put forward. We would like to develop 

this further going forward, so if you feel you would 

like to contribute, then please contact either James 

on 01981 540676 or Steve on 01981 540090. It is 

so refreshing to have new ideas put forward by 

fresh faces. 

Secondly, we are pleased to have a basic internet 

landing page up and running, which I'm pleased to 

say costs us nothing in the way of money. We have 

all the dates on there running up to Christmas, in-

cluding our Harvest and Christmas service, so why 

not have a look by visiting: 

http://www.achurchnearyou.com/stmarylb 

This is hopefully going to be a very useful tool for 
us going forward, and it gives us the option of pos-
sibility developing a Facebook page, which can be 
linked up to the new landing page. Please feel free 
to put forward your ideas on what you'd like to see 
on there, and spread the word to everyone that we 
are now more accessible than ever should we be 
needed. I plan to update the new page every six or 
so months. 
 
DATES FOR YOUR DIARY: 
 
HARVEST FESTIVAL SERVICE; Sunday October 
2nd at 4.00pm. Guest speaker: Venerable Paddy 
Benson (Archdeacon of Hereford) 
 
HARVEST SUPPER; Saturday, October 8th, 
at 7.30pm at Little Birch Village Hall. 
 
REMEMBRANCE SERVICE ; Sunday, November 
13th at 10.50am. 
 
CAROL AND CHRISTINGLE SERVICE: Sunday, 
18th December at 4.00pm in the Church. 
 
James Gould 

A reminder, please, that all new articles or advertising copy for 

inclusion in this Newsletter should now be sent to 

editorial@birchesnews.org.uk  or written contributions to 

John Bryant at Bramley Bungalow, Aconbury Close, King's 

Thorn. 

Application for new advertising and rates should be directed 

to birchesnews@gmail.com 

http://www.achurchnearyou.com/stmarylb
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‘Polished’ 
NAILS AT THE LOFT 

Manicures, Pedicures, Cracked Heel Treatments  

Sculptured Acrylic Nail Extensions,  OPI Gel Colour Polish (Last 2-3 weeks)

Beach Toes, Hollywood Toes, Toenail Restoration 
 

GIFT VOUCHERS / PRINCESS VOUCHERS (Age 5+) AVAILABLE 
 

15% HAPPY HOUR – TUESDAYS & WEDNESDAYS    3–4PM 
 

*Senior Citizen Discounted Rates Available Every Tuesday* 

City & Guilds Qualified Nail Technician – OPI Salon Professional 

Fully Insured – Beautiful Salon With A View! 

Call Jacqueline on 07759131783 to make an appointment 
(Situated at the end of The Pilgrim Hotel Car Park) 

*OPENING HOURS*   TUES – SAT 10am – 4pm  (Evening appointments are available). 
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GARTH BRADBURY FENCING LTD 

All types of fencing 

Gates 

Field Shelters 

Timber Outbuildings 

www.gbfencingcontractors.com 

garthbradburyfencing@hotmail.com 

01981 541385  :  07970 346460 

Okells Francis Law 
 

Okells with Francis Law LLP Solicitors 

 

Established Local Solicitors 
 

ALL PROPERTY TRANSACTIONS 

COMMERCIAL PROPERTY 

AGRICULTURAL MATTERS 

WILLS, PROBATE, TRUST AND  

ESTATE MANAGEMENT 

PERSONAL FINANCE AND TAX PLANNING 

EMPLOYMENT LAW 

FAMILY LAW 

ACCIDENT CLAIMS 

 

Contact us for a FREE initial consultation 
 

Tel: Ross-on-Wye Office: (01989) 762009 
Tel: Lydney Office: (01594) 842242 

Self-storage 
Herefordshire 

£15 per week—no VAT 
20ft x 8ft 

7 Days a week access 
Long or short term rental. 

 

Seasoned  
Firewood for Sale 

 
 

George Cole 
Mob: 07800952317 
Tel: 01981241274 

Email: coleg600@gmail.com 

Parish Field 

Parish field has just had its annual strim to prepare it for 
the winter.  Hopefully next year will be as colourful as this 
has been.  Despite the fact that it looks ‘wild’ it does re-
quire a certain amount of attention through the year.  Sev-
eral people give of their time but thanks are particularly 
due to Alan Burge and Roisin who often carry out various 
jobs like planting, trimming etc.   Thanks are also due to 
Terry Rogers who kindly mows round the seat and a path 
round the field.  Thanks in addition to the strimming team, 
Mike Morley, Derek Scrivens and Alan Burge and to the 
clearer-uppers. 

If you would like to volunteer to help out occasionally on 
the field please let one of us know 

Alison Clarke 
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Little Birch Village Hall Committee Newsletter 
Notices for October 2016 

Whist Drive 

We guarantee a warm welcome 
and a fun evening with good 
company at our monthly whist 
drive whatever your ability. 
Excellent prizes and 
refreshments too. 

Our next Whist Drive is on Tuesday 11th October at 
Little Birch Village Hall. We start at 7.30 pm and the 
entrance fee is just £2.00. 

Community Book Exchange/Lending Library  

The next Book Exchange will be on the morning of 
Saturday 15th October at the former Methodist 
Chapel opposite the Village Hall 10am – 12pm.  

All members of the community are invited to join us 
for this enjoyable event which offers not only a 
wide range of books and DVDs (to suit all ages and 
interests) but also an opportunity to meet others 
and exchange recommendations for “a good 
read”.    

A warm welcome, tea, coffee and refreshments will 
be provided and we look forward to meeting up 
with regular and new visitors to the Book Exchange. 

There is a charge of just £1 per adult towards the 
cost of the hire and refreshments.   

Advance Notice - Winter Pudding and Drinks 
Evening - 12th November  

Further details to follow next month. 

Little Birch Village Hall  Panto 2017 

Ali Baba  

and The Forty Thieves 

27th January (Evening),  

28th January (Matinee and Evening) 

 

Bookings now being taken! 

It’s going to be a sell out so ring now! 

 

Jackie 01981 541027 

Margaret 01981 540374 

Adults £6.50  Under 14 £4 

Castle Inn 

01981 540 516 

Your Local Local! 

Monday  Closed 

Tuesday  Closed 

Wednesday 6pm - Finish 

Thursday  12pm - 3pm 6pm - 11pm 

Friday  12pm - 3pm 6pm - 11pm 

Saturday  12pm - Finish 

Sunday  12pm - 9pm 

 

Delicious food in our restaurant  

and take away menu available 

 

We look forward to welcoming you soon. 
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This Month’s Quiz!    Just for fun Read the sentence below.   

Do you notice anything which is incorrect? 

Yes, 

I love  

Rome in the  

the Springtime 
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BAYLEY’S 
WINDOW CLEANING 

SERVICE 
 

WATER FED POLE AND TRADITIONAL 
 

WE ALSO CLEAN:- 
 

 GUTTERS AND FACIAS 

 CONSERVATORY ROOFS 

 
FREE QUOTATIONS 

* REFERENCES CAN BE GIVEN *  

* ESTABLISHED IN AREA * 

PHONE ANDREW 

HOME: 01432 508979*  

MOBILE: 07771 870891 

EMail: bayleys@fsmail.net 

History talk 

There is what promises to be a most interesting talk in 
Little Birch Village Hall on Thursday October 13th at 
7.30.  It is to be given by Rhys Griffiths from the Re-
sources and Archive Centre and his subject is “Maps 
of Herefordshire”.  The talk will be well illustrated 
with maps from many centuries.  Do come along and 
find out about our county in the past. 

Entry will be £3.00 to include light refreshments 

Parish Field 

Parish field has just had its annual strim to prepare it 
for the winter.  Hopefully next year will be as colour-
ful as this has been.  Despite the fact that it looks 
‘wild’ it does require a certain amount of attention 
through the year.  Several people give of their time 
but thanks are particularly due to Alan Burge and 
Roisin who often carry out various jobs like planting, 
trimming etc.   Thanks are also due to Terry Rogers 
who kindly mows round the seat and a path round the 
field.  Thanks in addition to the strimming team, Mike 
Morley, Derek Scrivens and Alan Burge and to the 
clearer-uppers. 

If you would like to volunteer to help out occasionally 
on the field please let one of us know 

Alison Clarke 
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 Come on down to Bishops Meadow, Hereford, 24th September 
10:30am - 4:30pm 

  

Lowri Anderson  PCSO 40247 

Hereford City Southside and Rural SNT 

West Mercia Police 

 

South Hereford Rural Police Briefing  

Your team 

Sgt Emma Freer,  

PC Roger Bradley,  

PC Jim Phillips,  

PCSO Lowri Anderson,  

PCSO AdamWestlake,  

PCSO Christina Howard,  

PCSO Harley Youngs 

PCSO Christopher Yarwood. 

 

About your team 

Safer Neighbourhood Teams work with local people 

and partners to identify, tackle and solve issues that 

matter to the community where you live. 

Making neighbourhoods safer by cutting day to day 

crime and anti-social behaviour is at the heart of 

keeping people in West Mercia safe. Thanks to an 

investment in mobile tablet style computers, these will 

enable officers to spend more time on patrol on the 

street and in neighbourhoods. 

Officers will continue to come to people when they 

need them and provide a high quality service 

however you contact us - in person (on the street, at 

community bases and at partners and communities 

together [PACT] meetings), on the phone or online. 

Get in touch 

101 to talk to your local SNT or report a crime 

herefordsouthside.snt@westmercia.pnn.police.uk 

www.westmercia.police.uk 

Herefordshire Cops / @southsidecops 

Only call 999 in an emergency, when a crime is in  

progress or life is in danger. 

 

For daily updates on incidents in your area register for 

our Dotmailer service via 

www.westmercia.police.uk. 

View our new Warwickshire Police and West Mercia Police web-
sites at: www.warwickshire.police.uk and 
www.westmercia.police.uk 

Make the difference 
 
For more information about becoming a Special Constable, 
please visit, 
 
Warwickshire Police: www.warwickshire.police.uk/
specialconstables  
West Mercia Police: www.westmercia.police.uk/
specialconstables  

http://www.warwickshire.police.uk/
http://www.westmercia.police.uk/
http://www.warwickshire.police.uk/specialconstables
http://www.warwickshire.police.uk/specialconstables
http://www.westmercia.police.uk/specialconstables
http://www.westmercia.police.uk/specialconstables
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“Politeness” has become a rather old fashioned concept in 
our “modern society”.  But there is an organisation who still 
promote those values and would welcome your support.  
Originally the “Polite Society” and now renamed “The 
National Campaign for Courtesy” , the aims are to fight 
obscenity, selfishness and greed and to promote good 
manners, respect (for yourself and others) and rejection of 
anti-social behaviour.   
If you are interested in learning more about this please visit 
our website www.campaignforcourtesy.org.uk  
or telephone Peter Foot 020 8330 3707 

Little Birch Parish Council 

Your Little Birch Parish Council Councillors are:-  

At the September meeting of the Parish Council, the Councillors heard comments about how super fast broadband does not reach to 

all areas of the Parish, and there was a request that our Ward Councillor David Harlow might look into how this could be improved.  

Also the clerk was asked to arrange a public meeting with the Police and Crime Commissioner, and we hope that this will happen in 

October or November this year. 

The Little Birch and Aconbury Neighbourhood Plan is progressing well, and there will be a Questionnaire coming out to all on the elec-

toral role in the Development Plan area. If you own land or are not on the electoral role in Little Birch or Aconbury, and you would like 

to complete a questionnaire, you can download one from the Little Birch PC web site and post it to the clerk. Details at the bottom of 

this information.  Please do take the time to fill in the questionnaire, as the Neighbourhood Plan really is your chance to have a voice 

on where and what kind of development you would like to see in your Parishes over the next 15 years. Whilst there will be one for 

every one in your household who is on the electoral role, we are also keen to hear from 16 and 17 year olds, so please do ask the vol-

unteer who is delivering the questionnaires for extra copies for your 16 -17 year olds, or download a questionnaire for them.  

The Parish Council and Little Birch Village Hall committee are keen to purchase a defibrillator to live on the outside wall of the Village 

Hall, and we are looking at securing a grant to make this happen as soon as possible. 

Parish Council meetings happen at 7.30pm on the first Wednesday of January, March, May, July, September and November and all 

parishoners are very welcome to attend. Agendas are posted on the 

Parish notice board at least three days in advance and are also on 

our web site. 

Mrs Sophie Glover, Little Birch Parish Clerk, The Orchard, Ridgehill, 

Hereford  HR2 8AG 

Website:   www.littlebirchparishcouncil.org 

Cllr Ben Roberts Chairman 01981 540100 b3nroberts@gmail.com 

Cllr Elaine Godding Vice Chair 01981 540607 ecgodding@hotmail.co.uk 

Cllr Steve Naylor   01981 541323 steve.naylor5@btinternet.com 

Cllr Mike Morley   01981 541027 morley04@globalnet.co.uk 

Cllr Annette Wissler   Contact through the clerk   

Sandra Cameron Volunteer Foot Paths Officer 01981 540397 shcameron@hotmail.co.uk 

Sophie Glover PC Clerk 01432 270499 littlebirchpcclerk@hotmail.co.uk 

EJ PARTINGTON BOOKKEEPING 

Bookkeeping & Accounting Specialist 

Woodfield, Hollybush Lane, Much Birch, HR2 8HX 

 

07989 854593 / 01981 541109 

emmadeer@hotmail.co.uk 

 

 

Emma Partington has over 10 years experience in the finance 

industry both in practice and in industry, a local business that is 

Bookkeeping Payroll 

Self-Assessment Returns Management Accounts 

VAT Returns Invoicing 

mailto:b3nroberts@gmail.com
mailto:emmadeer@hotmail.co.uk
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Much Birch Parish Council 

Parish Clerk Mrs Alison Wright 

Longfield House, Gooses Foot, Kingstone, Herefordshire HR2 9NE 

Tel. 01981 250860.     Email: muchbirchclerk@hotmail.co.uk 17th September 2016 

 
 

PARISH MEETING – at the Parish Council Meeting held on the 8th September at the Much Birch Community Hall.  

The Meeting heard that a Steering Group Meeting to progress the Neighbourhood Plan would be held. This date has been 

confirmed as Thursday 29th September, from 7.30pm, in the Much Birch Community Hall. All are welcome to attend. 

 

The next ordinary meeting of the Parish Council will be held on Thursday 6th October 2016 from 7.30pm - at The Much 

Birch Community Hall. In addition there will be a Planning Meeting to discuss the planning application number 130945. 

This will be held on the 6th October, before the main Parish Council Meeting, from 6.30pm. All are welcome to attend to 

discuss the application (details below). 

 

APPLICATION NO & SITE ADDRESS: 130945 - Land at, Tump Lane, Much Birch, Hereford, Herefordshire, HR2 8HW 
 
DESCRIPTION: Residential development comprising up to 20 dwellings, including up to 10 affordable dwellings with 
associated new access (via Tump Lane) and car parking arrangements for both existing and proposed and community 
facility. 
 
Also, the Parish Council is seeking a new Parish Councillor to be co-opted. Please contact the Clerk, or your local 
councillor, for more information. 
 
Please see notice boards and website for agendas. As always the public and press are more than welcome to attend and 

will have the opportunity to speak directly to their representatives.  
 
            A reminder that:- 

          
 Your Much Birch Parish Councillors are:- 
 

Cllr Alison Cook   (Chair) Jasmine Cottage, Wrigglebrook Lane, 

Kingsthorne, Hereford, HR2 8AW,  

e mail thecooks@wyenet.co.uk  Tel. 01981 540703 
 

Cllr Steve Turner   (Vice Chair)  The Underhills, Hollybush Lane, 

Much Birch, Hereford, HR2 8HX, 

email:turnersofcrossways@btinternet.com  and Tel. 01981 540090 
 

Cllr Andrew Crum   Anfield House, Barrack Hill, Kingsthorne, 
Hereford, HR2 8AX,  
e mail a.crum@btinternet.com  Tel. 01981 540002 
 

Cllr Tim Jones     Swiss Cottage, Wrigglebrook, Kingsthorne, 
Hereford, HR2 8AW  
e mail tjsj@me.com  Tel. 01981 540242 
 

Cllr Roisin Burge     The Old Hall, Barrack Hill, Little Birch, 
Herefordshire, HR2 8AX    
Email roisinburge@hotmail.com   Tel. 01981 540724 
 

Full minutes of the meetings and information etc. can be found on 

the Parish Council website following the link found in this 

summary.www.muchbirchparish.org.uk.   

You can also find us on Twitter at https://twitter.com/

MuchBirchPC and Facebook at https://www.facebook.com/groups/

Much.Birch.Parish 

mailto:muchbirchclerk@hotmail.co.uk
mailto:thecooks@wyenet.co.uk
mailto:turnersofcrossways@btinternet.com
mailto:a.crum@btinternet.com
mailto:tjsj@me.com
mailto:roisinburge@hotmail.com
http://www.muchbirchparish.org.uk
https://twitter.com/MuchBirchPC
https://twitter.com/MuchBirchPC
https://www.facebook.com/groups/Much.Birch.Parish/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/Much.Birch.Parish/

